
Welcome to the 2023-24 Secondary Remote Learning Option!

We are pleased to share some important information about Remote learning for the
2023-24 school year with you. Due to the lower number of students requesting
virtual learning, the remote option for all grades next year will be asynchronous
eLearning.

All home schools will have one Blended Learning teacher designated as the contact
person for your student. They will have time during the day to reach out by phone,
email or google meet in order to ensure that your child has access to help and
support. Home schools will also continue to provide supports such as:

● A Blended Learning Teacher assigned to assist with questions, course
work support and transitions;

● Special Education Support for students with IEP’s;
● Guidance teacher support for career and pathway planning as well as

course selection;
● and Vice Principal support for attendance and any issues that arise.

All Remote learners are welcome and encouraged to use in-person supports as well.
If you think that your child would benefit from some in-person time, the Blended
Learning teacher at your home school can provide a quiet space and support for
any course work, either virtually or in person.

For grades nine and ten, additional supports are in place. Teachers in grade nine
and ten will follow the timetable below. The teacher will be available during the
designated period to meet synchronously with individual students, groups of
students, or the class as a whole. Synchronous participation will not be a required
component of the course, but is offered in order to ensure that your child feels a
sense of community and clarity of support. At the beginning of the school year,
teachers will host some community-building classroom meets that we encourage
your child to participate in. As well, following the schedule below can help students
navigate how much time to spend on each course and ensure that they keep on top
of the course work.

Sem 1 Sem 2

A GLS1OE GLD2OE A CGC1DE BTT2OE

B SNC1WE CHC2DE B BBIOE SNC2DE

C ENL1WE MPM2DE C MTH1WE ENG2DE

D ALC1OE CHV/GLC2OE D HIF1OE PAF2OE



Home schools look forward to connecting with their remote learners throughout the
year to help your child learn and succeed in the remote learning environment. Next
year, please contact your child’s home school for support and to answer any
questions you may have.

Until then, please feel free to reach out to us at 519-621-5920 or to your child’s
home school with any questions!

Sincerely,

SRLP Administration


